
       Memo 
  
 

TO:  Mayor Manier and City Council 

FROM:  Ed Andrews, Public Works Director 

SUBJECT: FY17/18 Roadway Salt 

Section: 17-00000-04-GM 
 
DATE: June 9, 2017 
 

  

It was discussed with the Public Works Committee to again pursue bidding for FY17/18 with the 
Tazewell County Highway Department’s County-wide Bid rather than the State of Illinois’ 
Central Management Services (CMS) state-wide bid.  CMS’ bid requires a stipulated 
commitment with a variance of +/- 20%. 
  
The City of Washington committed to 800 tons of salt under that bid (+/- 30%, min 560T to max 
1040T).  Bids for this contract were opened at the Tazewell County Highway Department on 
May 22, 2017 with the following results: 
 
            City of Washington 
Bidder    $/Ton  County-wide (560T Min) (1040T Max) 
Cargill    $62.62  $314,665.50 $35,067.20 $65,124.80   
Morton Salt   $63.26  $317,881.50 
Compass Minerals  $64.86  $325,921.50 
Detroit Salt   $67.94  $341,398.50 
 
As such it is my recommendation that the City Council approve award of their portion of 
Tazewell County’s Section 17-00000-04-GM with Cargill for an amount not to exceed 
$65,124.80. 
  
This matter is being placed on the Council’s consent agenda for review and approval at the 
Council Meeting of June 19, 2016. 
 
cc: File 
 


